SOO TOWNSHIP MONTHLY BOARD MEETING
Soo Township Community Center
December 13, 2017

PRESENT
Larry Perron, Supervisor
Jim Callon
Don Kucharczyk
Cheryl Thoresen
Andree Watson

The December Board Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by the Supervisor, Larry
Perron, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. Jeff Killips and Chuck Palmer were in
attendance.

Jeff Killips presented the monthly Fire Department report which included response to two
automobile accidents and haz-mat training for firemen.

A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the
November monthly minutes. Motion carried.

A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to approve the
2018 Board of Review members: Robert Schallip, John Waisanen, Sam White. An
alternate will be appointed if needed. Motion carried

Budget vs Actual for the month of November was presented and discussed.

The Treasurer, Cheryl Thoresen, reported that the Winter Tax collection has been started on
Tuesdays and Fridays and the final day of tax collection will be February 28" from 9:00 — 5:00.
Hours are posted on the website.

The Attorney, Chuck Palmer, reported that letters were written to 5 residents regarding non-
conformance of Township Ordinances or Special Use Permits. A reply was received from City
Limits Auto stating that no further commercial auto repair will be done on site.

Jim Callon reported that the Planning Commission is working on revisions to noise and
obnoxious weeds Ordinances.

A Motion was made by Jim Callon and supported by Don Kucharczyk to pay the
November bills from check #9181 to check #9189 totaling $7,259.70 and
December bills from check #9190 to check #9223 totaling $25,070.62 including
Electronic Payment in the amount of $2,294.50 for November payroll taxes.
Motion carried.

Andree Watson
Clerk



